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Oxfordshire County Council

Mill Lane Community Primary School

The Windmill Community Nursery
Mill Lane   Chinnor   Oxfordshire   OX39 4RF

Head Teacher  Miss Tineke van der Ploeg

Telephone/fax 01844 352106                   e-mail office.2465@mill-lane.oxon.sch.uk
Monday 28th November 2016
Dear Parents / Carers,
This week there will be parent consultations on Monday and Wednesday. Hopefully you have already booked your appointment. If you have not managed to make an appointment yet, then please ring the school office and we will try and accommodate you as best we can. Both nights are very busy and the teachers will try to keep each appointment to 10 minutes. We apologise for any delay there may be in your appointment time but sometimes appointments overrun.
On Friday we will have the MLSA Christmas bazaar to look forward. The MLSA have been busy organising stalls and refreshments so I hope lots of you will be able to attend. I’m pleased to say we will have a visit from Santa and he will be there to listen to your Christmas requests. The MLSA will be collecting the following donations throughout this week.
Monday 28th November - Food item for a Christmas hamper 
Tuesday 29th November - Unwanted gifts (adult) and toys for the children’s Tombola 
Wednesday 30th November - Chocolate and bottles for the Tombolas 
Thursday 1st December - Filled jam jars and wrapped money for the money tree 
Friday 2nd December - Cakes and Biscuits 
Please bring all donations to the foundation playground in the morning or take to the office if that is easier for you. 
You will receive a ticket that will be entered into our raffle draw for your kind donations. 
Please note that if you would rather bring everything in on the first couple of days so you don't need to remember every day then that is absolutely fine. 
A special thank you to the following children who performed at Jack and Jill Pre-school last week to fit in with their theme of Music:

Louisa Boyd-Leslie, Rosie Dugmore, Amelia Fletcher, Ted Palmer, James Parker, Danielle Roberts, Natasha Roberts, Nicole Shipperley and Sophie Wright. 

Live demonstrations on violin, clarinet, ukulele, cornet and recorder really brought the topic to life – and not only did these children play beautifully, but they also represented Mill Lane brilliantly showing respect and patience with the younger children.  Well done!

I had a lovely time teaching Class 4 at the end of last week and would like to praise them for their fantastic behaviour and hardworking attitude. I am also pleased to say I was able to award a Headteacher’s Gold Star badges to Millie Hudders for her research over night to find me the 10 weirdest Tudor facts. Thank you Millie, you taught me new things about the Tudors. As usual we also awarded our weekly Gold Star certificates for children who have either produced excellent work or behaved in a very sensible and considerate way. This week the following children received a Gold Star award:

Jemima Clarke (Reception) – singing beautifully in the weekly play rehearsals

Noah Henderson (Reception) – remembering the words to the play

Elliott Swain (Class 1) – giving a brilliant explanation about 2D shapes
Esme Stratford (Class 1) – giving a fantastic description about 2D shapes
Amelia Fletcher (Class 2) – for beautiful singing during Nativity rehearsals
Maia Evans (Class 2) – developing confidence with her performance skills
Class 3 – for all of class 3 for their beautiful clay Tudor roses
Sofia Morley (Class 4) – great detailed and well written recipe card
Ren Steele and Nykyta Sloan Zuurykov (Class 4) – producing an amazing box for their sweets

Alice Bunce & Sonny Hardstaff (Class 6) – for great work with fractions
Congratulations to everyone who received an award this week.
Unfortunately, the end of year is very busy and we have another clash of dates which means we have to move the KS2 dress rehearsal from Tuesday 6th December to Thursday 8th December at 9.30 am. I am sorry for any inconvenience this has caused. 

Finally, we raised £175 for Children in Need. Thank you to everyone for their kind donations.
Yours sincerely,       

Tineke van der Ploeg
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